Arrowhead Elementary Community Council Minutes for the meeting held on November 18, 2019

- 1. Surplus from Trust Lands Budget: Council discussed options for how to use the surplus in the Trust Lands budget. Options include microscopes for STEM and adding hours to the keyboarding teachers contract to allow her to help with programs like coding or lego league. After discussing a few options the council felt that we needed to gather more information and voted to roll the money over to next year.
- 2. **Reunification Drill**: Mrs. Heki and Mr. Anderson reviewed the procedures for the reunification drill to be held on November 26th and answered questions from council members.
- 3. **Intervention Data (WIN time)**: Mr. Anderson updated the council on the progress of schoolwide interventions. The goal is to have 90% of students at or above grade level by the end of the year. According to the last assessment data 83% of 1st graders had mastered letter sounds, 80% of 1st-5th graders had mastered phonemic awareness and 79% of 2nd-5th graders had mastered phonics as measured by the assessments used for Arrowhead interventions.
- 4. **Photographers** Mrs. Heki would like to switch from LifeTouch to Bell for school pictures and wanted to know how the council felt as parents about making the change. Mrs. Heki feels that Bell offers good customer service and she has a good relationship with the company. All members felt good about the change.
- 5. Online Scheduler and Q and A- PTA members expressed concerns to council members about no longer having access to online scheduler during SEP scheduling and asked if the community council would be able to purchase the program for the school. Mrs. Heki let the council know that the district would no longer be paying for online scheduler, but that schools had the option to purchase it on their own. Mrs. Heki offered to purchase the program for the school using other funds. No other questions were raised.